
The Liberty Memorial Building 
Celebrates 100 Years 

This fall marks the beginning of the 100th school year in the Liberty Memorial 
Building, 1923-2023. The public is invited to recognize this milestone at 2 p.m., 
Sunday, November 12, as we rededicate the World War I memorial and laud the 
students, staff and teachers who have called the building their school home. 

Celebrate With Us
Celebrate 100 years of 
our vibrant school with 
beloved former and current 
teachers, administrators and 
students as we rededicate 
the WWI memorial. The 
ceremony will start at 2:00 
p.m. in the auditorium 
and will be followed by an 
open house until 5:00 p.m. 
Explore historical artifacts, 
tour the building and enjoy 
light refreshments while 
reuniting and reminiscing 
with classmates, educators 
and members of the 
LMCMS community. 

Join the Alumni Choir
Calling all alumni choir 
members and teachers!  
Dr. Patricia Boyd and Kevin 
Hart will be our choir 
directors for "Dream a 
Dream" and "All That They 
Had They Gave" during the 
rededication ceremony. 
Would you like to perform 
again in the beautiful 
Central auditorium? Please 
sign up by November 1 and 
plan to attend a rehearsal 
on Saturday, November 11, 
at 4:00 p.m. at the school. 
More information will be 
sent to all who reply. 

Support the Event
Our planning committee 
welcomes online donations 
of any amount to support  
this special celebration. 
Any funds raised in 
excess of event expenses 
will go directly into the 
Opportunity Central/
Fun Run Fund to support 
Liberty Memorial Central 
Middle School throughout 
the year for clubs, special 
events, recognition 
celebrations, additional 
enrichment activities and 
athletic equipment for 
students in need.

The Liberty Memorial Building first opened as a school in the fall of 1923 at  
1400 Massachusetts Street in Lawrence, Kansas. Built to serve as Lawrence’s 
high school and a memorial to local young men lost in the First World War, 
almost 700 students attended Liberty Memorial High School beginning August 
27, 1923. Through the decades, the building has been renamed as Lawrence 
Junior High School, Central Junior High School and Liberty Memorial Central 
Middle School, but it has not wavered from its purpose of housing the teaching 
and learning of Lawrence students.

Follow Liberty Memorial Central Middle School on social media for the latest updates.
Questions? Email us! We look forward to celebrating our school with you.
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